
PUBLIC REVIEW PROCESS 

Class 1 Air Quality Operating Approval 
issued under the Clean Air Act 
 
Effective September 14, 2023, the 180-day review process begins on the renewal of the Approval 
to Operate for the J. D. Irving, Limited sawmill in Chipman, New Brunswick.  
 
Comments received by October 26, 2023, will be included in the interim summary made available 
mid-way through the 120-day comment period, which runs from September 14, 2023, to January 
14, 2024.  
 

Information on how to get documentation, or make and forward comments can be obtained by 
contacting: 

• Tristan Blair-Hicks, Approvals Engineer, Department of Environment and Local 
Government, P.O. Box 6000, Marysville Place, Fredericton, NB, E3B 5H1, Telephone: 
(506) 453-7945, Email: Tristan.Blair.Hicks@gnb.ca 

• Any regional Environment office or by accessing the Web Site on the Internet at 

www.gnb.ca/environment 
 
Information regarding technical aspects of this approval, the facility, and its operation may also be 
directed to: 

• Eric Roy, J. D. Irving, Limited, Chipman Sawmill, P.O. Box 70, Route 10, Chipman, NB 

E0E 1C0, Telephone: (506) 632-7777, Email: Roy.Eric@jdirving.com 
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